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FORD MOTOR COMPANY ISSUES SAFETY RECALL FOR
SELECT FORD F-150, SUPER DUTY TRUCKS TO
REPLACE ENGINE BLOCK HEATER CABLE

Dec 21,2018 | DEARBORN, Mich.

DEARBORN, Mich., Dec. 21, 2018 — Ford is issuing a recall for select 2015-19 F-150 and 2017-19
Super Duty vehicles equipped with engine block heaters. Water and contaminants can intrude
into the block heater cable’s splice connector causing corrosion and damage to the cable over
time. Prolonged corrosion in the cable splice connector can cause a short, make the engine block
heater inoperable, and/or trip household breakers or GFCl-equipped outlets while the vehicle is
parked and the block heater is plugged in.

The risk to safety only exists while the vehicle is parked and the block heater cable is plugged into
an electrical outlet.

Ford is aware of three fires originating from the engine block heater cable splice connector, and
minor property damage reported in one incident. Ford is not aware of any accidents or injuries tied
to this.

¢ Affected vehicles include:

o 2015-19 F-150 vehicles built at Dearborn Truck Plant between March 18, 2014 and Nov.
17,2018 and at Kansas City Assembly Plant between Aug. 21, 2014 and Nov. 17, 2018

o 2017-19 Super Duty vehicles built at Ohio Assembly Plant between Feb. 5, 2016 and
Nov. 17, 2018 and at Kentucky Truck Plant between Oct. 8, 2015 and Nov. 17, 2018

Dealers will inspect the engine block heater cable and replace it if it is damaged or corroded. If
there are no signs of damage or corrosion, dealers will apply dielectric grease to the splice
connector and reconnect. If a replacement cable is required but unavailable, the customer will
receive an information sheet and will be notified via mail for a follow-up appointment once parts
become available.

There are approximately 874,000 vehicles that are affected in North America, with 410,289 in the
United States and federal territories and 463,793 in Canada. The Ford reference number for this
recall is 18545.

About Ford Motor Company

Ford Motor Company is a global company based in Dearborn, Michigan. The company designs,
manufactures, markets and services a full line of Ford cars, trucks, SUVs, electrified vehicles and
Lincoln luxury vehicles, provides financial services through Ford Motor Credit Company and is
pursuing leadership positions in electrification, autonomous vehicles and mobility solutions. Ford
employs approximately 200,000 people worldwide. For more information regarding Ford, its
products and Ford Motor Credit Company, please visit www.corporate.ford.com.
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